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Mayor Annc Eadie
Mun icipality of Kincardine
1475 Concession 5
Kincardine, Ontario NZZ2X6
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Ma-vor Paul Eagleson
Municipality of Arran-Elderslie
P,O, Berx 70
1925 Bruce [toad l0
Chesley. Ontario NflG ll-0

Mayor Mitch'fwolan
'l-ownship nf Huron-Kin loss
2l Queen Street
P.O. Box 130

Ripley, Onrario N0G 2R0

f)ear Mayors Eagleson, Eadie, and'Iwolan:

lamwritingthisletterasafbllowuptotheApril24.20lTletterthatlsenttoeachofyou. lnmyApril24,
2017 letter (affacheel). I requested a joint meeting with allof you. myself and several mernbers of my
executive team. As stated in tlre letter, Union Gas is cclmmitted to filing an application with the Ontario
Energy lloard under EIJ-2016-0137/0138/fll39 to compete for the privilege of'providing scrvice to your
comrnunitics.

ln my letter, I noted that Mark Isherwood, Vice President, Sales, Marketing and Customer Care. would call
vûu to propose meeting clates and find a time that was convenient to ¡neet. He called and lcfl a voice mail
with each of you offcring three potentialdates and suggested if the dates did not work, we would dcl our
best tcl fìnd a date that would wclrk.

Mayor Eadie. I am now ín receipt of your note advising (on behalf of all three Mayors)that based on your
relationship with HPCOll, you are unable to meet with Union Gas (lener atrached), As you can appreciate
we are disappointed by this respûnse. We are also disappointed by the Phase I response to the OEll EB-
20t6-013710138/0139 that was filed by ËPCORand the Southern Bruce Municipalities in that it seems

cûntrary to the process recently established by the OEB to allow f'or competition related to ¡rew Cìommunity
F.xpansion in Ontario. We will be responding to the submissions made last week in a separate letter to the
OEB.

[Jnion Gas remains committed to developing a project to serve the Sor¡thern Eìruce Municipalities with
nalural gas. We intend to file both an application requesting approval ol'Ijranchise Agreenrents/Cjertilìcates
of Public Convenience and Necessity and distribution rates with the OË8, at a time to be deter¡nined by the
OL,B, and will file a Grant Application with the Government of Ontario prior to the deadline ol'.lrrly 3 I .



2017. We continue to believe that we should work together on these two critical frlings to serve the best

interests of the residents and industries of the Southern Bruce Municipalities. We remain committed to

serving yÕur communities and remain committed to meet with you and your teams at your earliest

convenience,

Regards,

Steve Baker

Enclosure (2)

cc: Ms. Kristen Walli, Board Secretary, Ontario Energy Board

Hon. Bob Chiarelli, Minister of Infiastructure

Adam Redish, Ass¡stânt Depufy Minister, Infrastructure Policy Division
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April24,2017

Mayor Anne h,adie

M unicipality of Kincardine
1475 Concession 5

Kincarcline, Ontario NzZ2X6

Mayor Paul Eagleson
Municipality of Arran-Elderslie
P.O. [Jox 70

1925 Bruce Road l0
Chesley, Ontario NOG I L0

Mayor Mitch'['wolan
2l Queen Street
P.(]. tsox 130

Rípley, Ontario NOG 2R0

Dear Mayors liagleson, Eadie, and1-wolan:

I write roday on behalf cf myself ancl Unicln Gas to request your consideration 0f a tneeting in the coming

weeks.

As you âre awâre, Union (ias remains committed tc preparing a fìling to the OEts that will allow us tt¡

äpply to compete for the privilege of providing natural gas service to your communities. Over.the past

number of years, a significant amount of hard work and fbcus has been demonstrated by your municipal

councils, the Ontarir: Energy tìoard (OEB) and natural gas utilities related to community expansion.
'l'hroughout these eff'orts. all parties have shared a common goal; increasing access to natural gas in rural

and underserved communities in Ontario.

Union Gas remains committed to expanding access to natural gas in rural, remote and liirst Nations

co¡nmunities across Ontario. lt remains our focus to be a valued provider <¡f natLrral gas throughout the

areas we serve. while providing a reliable, safè delivery system that custon'lers expect. lt is vcry intp<lrtant

to us to build strong relationships and paftnerships with ltlcal communities.

ln closing, I would appreciate the opportunity to meet with you in the very near future with a couple of
members of my executive team. I have asketl Union's Vice-President of Sales and Marketing, Mark

tsherwoorJ, accauntable for the new community expansion program, to f'ollorv-up and reach out to see if
there is a date in the near future that would be convenient for us all to meet.

l{egards,

Steve Baker

lJnion (l¡rs Liuritcrl. S(t Keil lJrivc No|th, Chathaln, ON, N7ìvl l:\4:l tel. 51{l 436 52Û0 enrail sbakcr@trlrioll¡Eas.(ìonì



May 3, 2A17

Union Gas Limited
50 Kell Drive North
Chatham, ON
N7M 5M1

Attention: Steve Baker, President

Dear Mr. Baker:

This is in reply to your letter of April 24,2017 requesting a meeting with myself and
Mayors Twolan and Eagleson to discuss the initiative to bring natural gas to our South
Bruce communities.

ln the circumstances, given our partnership with Epcor, and the recently-announced
provincial natural gas grant program, and after consulting with Mayors Twolan and
Eagleson, we feel it would not be appropriate to meet with your team members at this
time.

Sincerely,

Anne Eadie, Mayor

cc: Mayors ïwolan and Eagleson
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